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Weekly Newsletter – 19th January 2023 
 

Yarmouth C.E. Primary 
The purpose of the Federation of the Church Schools of Shalfleet  

and Yarmouth is to educate children in an atmosphere of Christian love 

where all achieve the very best they can, now and throughout their lives. 

 http://fosay.co.uk                                Headteacher: Mrs. E Grainger 

                                              Deputy Headteacher: Mrs. G Westhorpe 

 

RESPECT ● DETERMINATION ● RELATIONSHIPS 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

Letters Home 

• Swimming – Beach 

Class 

• Football – selected 

children 

• Freshwater walk – 

Solent Class 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“But blessed is the one 

who trusts in the Lord, 

whose confidence is in 

him” 

Jeremiah 17:7 

Birthdays 

16th Jan – 22nd Jan 

2023 

Daisy  

Happy birthday to 

you! 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday to you 

all! 

 

Gold Awards 

 
Last week’s Gold Award winners are: 

 

Beach Class: Isla, Dougie, Max and Vinnie 

 

Cove Class: Leighton, Layla.T and Daniil 

 

Bay Class: Darcie and Sean 

 

River Class: Kaiden, Callum, and Kassi-Ann 

 

Coast Class: Logan, Owen and George 

 

Solent Class: Pehr, Dylan, Rosie, Serene and Mya 

 

Ocean Class: Rosie, Annie, Daisy, Esme and Stanley 

 

 

Well done Everyone! 
 

http://fosay.co.uk/


   

  Page 2 of 14 

   
 

Important Information 

 

                                                                

    

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In the Community 

 

 

Dates for your Diary 

26th January – U11’s football match at home 

27th January – Cove Class Assembly 

9th February – school disco 

13th March – School Nurse to see Beach, Cove and Solent 

class 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Waterproof coat and water 

bottle 

Please can you make sure your 

child has a waterproof coat 

and a water bottle in school 

every day.  

Football fixtures 

Thursday 26th January 23 – U11’s football at home 

Sports round up 

Yarmouth U11s girls travelled to play the Priory 

school on Friday for a football fixture, it was the girls 

first ever match on an Astroturf pitch. The Priory 

started well and scored quite early in the match 

with a lovely goal, the girls recovered from this and 

played well for the remainder of the half. After a 

tactical team talk at half time including a 

goalkeeper change the girls started well, the girls 

scored through Daisy which was her fourth goal in 

the last two games. Despite playing very well and 

being very organised for the second half The Priory 

added a further two goals to win the match 3-1. 

The improvement within the players in the last two 

matches is clear and the future looks encouraging. 

Well done Girls! 

Scopay 

 

Please can we remind you that we are 

a cashless office. Please use Scopay to 

pay for your child's dinners, trips and 

clubs. 

 

If you have not yet registered or require 

any support or information,  

please contact the school office. 
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Attendance Matters 

 

Our attendance is recorded in line with the Education 

Welfare guidelines. 

 

 

Congratulations to Beach, Bay and Coast Class … who 

achieved 96% or higher attendance last week.   

 

Well done! 

 

 

Please find a link to “Is my child 

too ill to come to school” 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-

child-too-ill-for-school/ 
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Little Stars Pre School 

What have Little Stars been up to this week…… 

“This week in Little Stars Pre-school & Beach Class, a surprise visit from a Tiger who wanted some tea 

inspired much planning and preparation for a teddy bear’s tea party.  Children from Little Stars pre-

school and Beach Class (Reception) snuggled down together to share the wonderful story by Judith 

Kerr and this inspired them to join forces to write shopping lists for ingredients so they could bring their 

chosen recipes to life.  Sausage rolls, cheese straws, rock cakes and a delicious fruit salad were 

amongst the treats cooked up by Little Stars & Beach Class children.  No party would be complete 

without decorations, party hats, invitations and banners, so the children worked busily to craft these 

items in time for the teddy’s arrival.  

When the day of the tea party arrived, pre-school and reception children brought their toys from 

home and enjoyed a super afternoon party filled with tasty treats and party games.  We love to work 

together across our EYFS Unit and we are delighted that our new school offers even more scope for 

this.  Our Tiger and Teddy’s tea party helped the children to see just how much fun they could have 

when working as a team" Mrs Haisell and Sadie 
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School disco 

We will be holding a school disco on Thursday 

February 9th. Please see details below: 

 

KS1 - Reception, YR 1 and YR 2 

3.15pm -4.15pm 

Children can bring in a change of clothes for the 

disco should they wish and will be able to change at 

school and go straight into the disco. 

Please collect your children from the main entrance 

at 4.15 pm. 

 

KS2 - 430pm - 6pm 

Children will enter and exit the disco through the main 

entrance. 

Children at booster club may change and go straight 

into disco should they wish to. 

 

 

Central Disco have kindly donated a free disco to the 

school so the PTA are able to offer the disco free to all 

children. 

We will however have: 

A tattoo station 

A nail bar 

Snacks 

Squash refill station (please bring own bottle!) 

 

All of these will be at a charge and ask children to 

bring no more than £3. 

 

Should you wish your child to come to the disco, 

please book them in via the office. 

School car park 

Please can we remind you that the 

school carpark is for Yarmouth school 

staff and Little stars Preschool staff only. 

Please find alternative parking 

arrangements offsite. Parking permits for 

Moa place are available from the 

school office. 

Sharing Assembly 

Cove Class – Friday 27th January at 

9am 

Chartwells Meal Increase 

 
As you are all aware, the cost of fuel, Na-

tional Minimum Wage and food has all in-

creased recently.  With this in mind, we are 

advising you that the cost of a school meal 

will increase from £2.40 to £2.55 with effect 

from Monday 30th January 2023. 

 

Please remember that children in years R, 1 

and 2 will still receive a free meal under the 

Universal Free School Meal scheme. 

 

For families whose financial circumstances 

have changed, please remember that you 

are able to apply for Free School Meals via 

the IWCC.  Please follow the link below to 

complete the online application form 

https://www.iow.gov.uk/Council/Other-

Services/Free-School-Meals/Key-Stage-3-

and-Upwards 

If you do not have access to the internet 

and would prefer a paper application 

form, please contact the school office. 

 

 

https://www.iow.gov.uk/Council/OtherServices/Free-School-Meals/Key-Stage-3-and-Upwards
https://www.iow.gov.uk/Council/OtherServices/Free-School-Meals/Key-Stage-3-and-Upwards
https://www.iow.gov.uk/Council/OtherServices/Free-School-Meals/Key-Stage-3-and-Upwards
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